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Members will be saddened to hear of the passing of two of our lovely ladies in Betty Craig and Vida Turton. Betty passed away suddenly on the 18th June thus ending a full and active life, which inspired and influenced the lives of many of her friends. Members will have happy memories of good times spent at the home of Keith and Betty at Young. Betty an accomplished dancing teacher, played golf well, and along with Keith involved themselves in community activities to the full. The Association mourns the passing of a very special person and extends its deepest sympathy to Jan and all the Craig family.





W.A. members will remember with pleasure happy times had at Don & Vida's West Pingelly farm during our early years, when our hosts entertained children from Legacy and the Sister Kate's Home.


The outings held at Don & Vida's Keysbrook property which included our Timorese friends are also remembered with gratitude. Sadly Vida did not enjoy good health in her latter years, passing away peacefully in June of this year.


To Don and family the Association extends its sincere sympathy.


J. Carey.
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Members from the West in particular will be sorry to hear of the passing of Barbara Goddard, a former Victorian, who was a cousin of Joe Poynton and had lived in Mandurah for a number of years. Barbara took a keen interest in the Association and attended the Port Macquarie and Phillip Island Safaris. She was a lady with a wonderful sense of humour and zest for life, and great company. She will be sadly missed. Our deepest sympathy to her family and Joe and Helen.
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